
LEGAL NOTICE  

STATE OF NEW JERSEY  

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES  

DIVISION OF MEDICAL ASSISTANCE AND HEALTH SERVICES  

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
DIVISION OF HEALTH FACILITY EVALUATION AND LICENSING 

  
HOSPITAL FINANCE 

 

DELIVERY SYSTEMS REFORM INCENTIVE PAYMENTS 
SECTION 1115 WAIVER AMENDMENT 

 

TAKE NOTICE that the New Jersey Department of Human Services, 

Division of Medical Assistance and Health Services (DMAHS) together with the 

New Jersey Department of Health, Division of Health Facilities Evaluation and 

Licensing, intends to seek approval from the United States Department of Health 

and Human Services (HHS), Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) 

for  a Section 1115 Waiver Amendment to the New Jersey Comprehensive 

Waiver (NJCW) Demonstration in order to implement State Fiscal Year 2014 

(SFY 14) budget provisions subject to the passage of the New Jersey Fiscal Year  

2014 Appropriations Act.   

If approved by CMS, this waiver amendment would amend the Special 

Terms and Conditions of the Waiver, as those Special Terms and Conditions 

apply to the Delivery System Reform Incentive Payments program.  Specifically, 

if approved, the waiver amendment would extend Hospital Relief Subsidy Fund 

(HRSF) Transition payments (as identified in paragraph 92(b) (i) of the special 

terms and conditions) to hospitals beyond the original deadline of June 30, 2013, 

to no later than October 31, 2013.  This proposed extension of HRSF Transition 

payments will not exceed the amount appropriated for State Fiscal Year 2013.  If 

this amendment is approved, HRSF Transition payments to hospitals shall be 

replaced consistent with the Delivery System Reform Incentive Payments 

Funding and Mechanics Protocol as approved by CMS. 

This Notice is intended to satisfy the requirements 42 U.S.C. 1396a 

(a)(13) and 42 C.F.R. 447.205. A copy of this Notice is available for public review 

on the DHS website under Public Notices at 



http://www.state.nj.us/humanservices/providers/grants/public/index.html. 

Comments or inquires must be submitted in writing within 30 days of the date of 

this notice to 

Brian J. O’Neill 

Executive Director Healthcare Financing 

NJ Department of Health 

PO Box 360 

Trenton, NJ 08625-0360 

Phone: 609-633-9596 Fax: 609-292-5333 

Brian.O'Neill@doh.state.nj.us 

http://www.state.nj.us/humanservices/providers/grants/public/index.html

